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       15th January 2019
Vicar of St. Peter’s, Soberton, Holy Trinity, Newtown and

St. Peter & St. Paul, Hambledon
I am delighted to commend to you the currently vacant post of Vicar, formerly advertised as Priest-in-Charge pending completion of the scheme to create the newly united benefice, of Soberton, Newtown and Hambledon.  Together, these churches lie at the heart of 3 beautiful villages in the Meon Valley in Bishop’s Waltham Deanery.
For many years, these parishes have been 2 separate benefices, each served on a 0.5 stipend basis, Soberton together with Newtown, and Hambledon, separately, served by a Vicar who was also the Diocesan Director of Ordinands.  The retirement and move to new ministry of the previous post-holders, has given us the opportunity to bring the benefices together in order to enable the formation of a full-time, whole stipend post.

As well as enabling the creation of a full-stipend post, I am delighted that the coming together of this newly expanded benefice marks the ongoing commitment to collaborative working across parishes, which is an increasing feature of the Deanery, and indeed of the wider Diocese of Portsmouth.  A further reflection of this commitment to mutual support and partnership in ministry is the intention that the newly appointed Vicar of Soberton, Newtown and Hambledon and the current Rector of the adjacent Bridge Benefice (Droxford, Meonstoke, Corhampton and Exton), the Revd. Tony Forrest, will additionally both be cross-licensed as Assistant Ministers to one another’s benefices, by way of a sign of the benefices’ shared commitment to work in “mission partnership” with one another.  This is a model that we have employed in several other mission partnerships in the Diocese in recent years, and has particularly helped to ease the sense of isolation in ministry that clergy can far too often face.

The Parish Profile presents a single vision as to the job to be done in bringing the parishes into a single benefice and to present the richness of variety across the 3 churches and the qualities and experience that, together, they are looking for in their next priest.  They are looking for an individual who will see the potential, bring a new way of working, and encourage and lead in the changes needed, and they do not want to put any restrictions on this.

I hope that as you read the Profile you will be inspired by the rich potential of this newly created post, and that you will discern God’s call to apply to come and join the team living, worshipping and serving in the heart of the Meon Archdeaconry.  If appointed, you will find that you become part of some wonderfully relational communities at parish, deanery, archdeaconry and diocesan levels.

I will be praying God’s guidance for you and all involved in discernment for this post.  If I can be of any further help or assistance at all, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours in Christ,

G.A. Collins
The Venerable Gavin Collins, Archdeacon of the Meon
Victoria Lodge, 36 Osborn Road, Fareham, Hants., PO16 7DS

TEL 02392 899696         
Email: Gavin.Collins@portsmouth.anglican.org     Website: www.portsmouth.anglican.org
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